


TREATMENT PLANT 
NOW OPERATIONAL
Construction of the Plant 30 Wellhead Treatment Project 

was completed in June 2022. The site features new and 

existing technology that will treat 6,000,000 gallons of 

water per day to meet stricter regulations. The �ltration 

system removes contaminants and improves the quality 

of water delivered to homes, schools, and businesses. 

In addition to on-site construction, pipelines were 

installed on Benson Ave. between Palo Verde St. and 

Orchard St. These pipelines carry water from two 

other well sites to be treated at this facility. Treating 

groundwater reduces MVWD’s reliance on imported 

water supplies and improves resiliency. 

The Plant 30 Wellhead Treatment Project is the largest 

infrastructure project the District has undertaken in its 

95-year history. MVWD was awarded a $3.4 million 

grant from the Department of Water Resources that 

partially funded construction.  The funding was made 

possible by Proposition 1, the $7.5 billion water bond 

approved by California voters in 2014.

MVWD EXPLORES 
PROVIDING WASTEWATER 

SERVICE
MVWD has begun exploring activation of its latent power 
to provide wastewater collection service within the 
unincorporated portions of its service area. 

Formed as a County Water District in 1927 by a vote 
of the people, MVWD is authorized to provide water, 
wastewater, and other public services. Currently, the 
District provides retail and wholesale water services 
to an estimated 140,000 people in the communities 
of Montclair, Chino Hills, portions of Chino, and 
unincorporated San Bernardino County. 

In early 2020, property owners and San Bernardino 
County requested MVWD explore providing sewer 
service in unincorporated portions of its service area. 
MVWD’s Board of Directors directed staff to initiate the 
exploratory process which includes a feasibility study, 
evaluation of potential environmental impacts pursuant 
to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), 
application to the Local Agency Formation Commission 
for San Bernardino County (LAFCO) for authorization 
to provide wastewater services, and application to the 
Inland Empire Utilities Agency (IEUA) to receive and treat 
the wastewater.

The unincorporated areas of MVWD’s service area 
primarily rely on septic tanks for their wastewater 
collection. Septic systems add contaminants into the 
local groundwater. Converting from septic to sewer 
service to collect and treat the wastewater will be better 
for the environment and improve local groundwater 
quality. Additionally, it would increase the availability of a 
local, drought-proof recycled water supply.

Please note: The entire cost of this effort is being 
covered by those seeking wastewater services – not by 
water ratepayers.

For current information on the project, please visit  
the following page on the MVWD website:  
www.mvwd.org/sewerstudy.

WATER FESTIVAL 
RETURNS!

Plans are underway for the Water 
Festival this fall!

Details posted at 
www.mvwd.org! 

Waterwise Community Center 
4594 San Bernardino Street 

Montclair, CA 91763

NEW EMPLOYEES

Katherine Rojas 
Community Affairs Program 
Specialist

Brandi Goodman-Decoud 
Executive Assistant II

Michael Tse 
Associate Engineer

EMPLOYEE OF THE 
YEAR AWARD
MVWD proudly announces 
Armando Gonzalez, Utility 
Service Worker II, as the 
2021 MVWD Employee of 
the Year! Armando, who 
was hired in 2018, ensures 
the water distribution 
infrastructure, systems and 
facilities are maintained 
safely and effectively for round-the-clock operation. 
Colleagues describe Armando as a quick learner who 
is professional and courteous with our customers. 
He continues taking on responsibilities that come his 
way with a great attitude and we are thankful to have 
him on our team. Congratulations, Armando!

Netania Torres 
Administrative Assistant

2022 WATER 2022 WATER 
SCHOLARSHIP AWARDSSCHOLARSHIP AWARDS

MVWD’s Board of Directors recently awarded Breanna 
Lopez and Maya Pena the 2022 “Bruce J. Lance, Jr. 
Water Scholarship.” Each year the Board awards 
scholarships in Lance’s honor for his 44 years of 
extraordinary service to the District and the community 
as the agency’s general counsel. Established in 2013, 
the program has awarded scholarships annually to 
Montclair High School graduating seniors who plan to 
attend college. 

MVWD congratulates this year’s winners and wishes 
them well as they move on to college and beyond!

2022 ART POSTER 
CONTEST WINNERS

Congratulations to MVWD’s 2022 Water is Life 
Poster Contest Winners! Students’ winning 
artwork will move on to compete in Metropolitan 
Water District of Southern California’s regional 
poster contest held in the fall. Best of luck to all 
our students! 

To view a slideshow of all winning posters, visit 
www.mvwd.org/postercontest. 

Grades K-3 Category 

1st: Isaac Solis, 2nd Grade  
Monte Vista Elementary School

2nd: Andrew Carbajal, 3rd Grade  
Monte Vista Elementary School

3rd: Selene Rodriguez, 3rd Grade  
Lyle S. Briggs Fundamental School

Grades 4-6 Category 

1st: Logan Guthrie, 5th Grade  
Monte Vista Elementary School

2nd: Lucca Flores, 6th Grade  
Our Lady of Lourdes School

3rd: Fatima Nuno, 4th Grade  
Monte Vista Elementary School

Grades 7-12 Category

1st: Hannah Guthrie, 9th Grade  
Montclair High School

2nd: Jazlynn Sanchez, 11th Grade  
Montclair High School

3rd: Camila Orozco, 8th Grade  
Vernon Middle School

Hannah Guthrie Jazlynn Sanchez


